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27/6/91

Dear Prof. Richards,

I write to advise you that Dr. Joanne Banyer has submitted a manuscript containing confidential material that is covered by contractual arrangements (copy enclosed) with Glaxo Wellcome to the Journal of Experimental Medicine.   In addition it is my view that the material represents plagiarism of the intellectual property belonging to my group, Glaxo Wellcome and ANUTECH.

Those parts of the contractual arrangements that have been broken are at least sections 4.1, 4.3, 6.2, 6.3, 7.1, 7.2 and 7.3 as highlighted.

I also draw your attention to section 3 of the agreement.   3.1 states that 'The Research Project Leader will be responsible for the conduct, management, suprervison and control of the Research, and will ensure that the Research is conducted in accordance with the requirements of this agreement.

Given the failure of administration at JCSMR I am compelled to act to ensure that the Research is conducted in accordance with the requirements of the agreement.   In addition I aim to see that plagiarism and the like are prevented.

Submission of the material by Dr. Banyer has involved at least one person, Nick Hamilton, who is not part of the agreement.   Nick Hamilton is a student thus his involvement breaches section 7.3 of the agreement.   

Submission of the manuscript has led to exposure of the data to reviewers who are no doubt experts in their field.  It is therefore likely that confidential information about genes expressed in differentiating dendritic cells and macrophages has been needlessly released, potentially damaging the commercial value of the contract to both GW, ANUTECH and myself.

This state of affairs has been facilitated, as I forewarned you, by Prof. Parish.   Prof. Parish has considerable experience with commercially sensitive research.   It is inconceivable that he would allow work from his own group to be treated in the way that he has approached the work of my group.

To summarise the history, I believe that Prof. Parish has

1) Interfered with the original contract arrangements and with the help of the Director of JCSMR, Prof. Whitworth, imposed a working arrangement that was from the outset unworkable and contrived to strip me of control of the project.

2) Failed to perform under the conditions of his own agreement

3) Contrived to have Dr. Banyer publish work that is based on Intellectual Property that is stolen from my group

4) Maintained in his own laboratories one of my PhD students, presumably because that student works on a novel lectin gene that was discovered by my group yet falls within the area of interest of Prof. Parish.

5) Allowed Dr. Banyer to submit with complete disregard for the contractual arrangements that exist between ANUTECH, ANU and GW

Both I and Prof. Gonda (IMVS), my principal collaborator, questioned the manner in which Prof. Parish approached the Banyer manuscript, but were rebuffed both by him and by letters from your office stating that Prof. Parish had your complete support.

From the very beginning Prof. Parish has acted in a manner contrary to the best interests of the project in general and myself in particular.   I believe that I am owed an explanation 

I ask that these matters be given your highest priority as any further delay can only aggravate damage already done.

Yours sincerely

Andrew J. Hapel

